[bookmark: _GoBack]Monday 4th March 2019 at Shirehall Shrewsbury Buildwas PC and I met with Adrian Cooper, Head of Planning Policy and Tracy Johnson Place Plan Officer from Shropshire Council.

Adrian explained that the redevelopment of Ironbridge power station is likely to be a 20 year project due to the nature of the site and the amount of work required to clear the area of contamination. The clean up is likely to take 5 years. However this does not mean that there will be no development for five years as they can build and clean at the same time.

The skinny tower with the red lights contains 40,000 tonnes of rubble, with the cooling towers there is likely to be many thousands of tonnes of materials that will need to be moved from the site. With this in mind, Harworth have been working with network rail to open up the railway line so, in the first instance, spoil can be removed from the site via rail thus reducing demolition traffic. It is hoped that an announcement will be made shortly confirming this. This opens up the prospect of a passenger service on this route in the future which is very good news as a major concern of all the surrounding Towns and Parishes is the increase volume of traffic. The passenger train service will boost connectivity for local residents, employment and tourism .

The planners have regular meetings with Harworth and are expecting an outline application for the site towards the end of summer 2019. It is expected that this application will take about a year to decide given the level of information required. Shropshire Council supports positive opportunities as an employment site to create well paid local jobs and enhance tourism in the area.

Shropshire and Telford and Wrekin Councils are working together on many aspects of the planning, especially the traffic and the geotechnical information due to the proximity to the Gorge. It is expected that any redevelopment will be strictly conditioned in relation to the clean up of the site. 

Adrian has confirmed that the Parish Council will meet with him again after the next Public consultation event with Harworth towards the end of May 19. There is a desire to work closely with the Parish Council to fully understand their aspirations, issues and also better understand the history of our Parish.

Buildwas Parish is in the Wenlock place plan area which includes Much Wenlock and Cressage. The first meeting for this place plan has been arranged for Wednesday 6th March. This meeting will be attended by the parish clerks, Shropshire Councillors and representatives from the Parish Councils. 

There is a website where you can find more information for Harworth 
Ironbridgeregeneration.co.uk/the-emerging-proposals/

